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REPORT TO MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
From:	Timothy J. Thompson, AICP, Assistant Director of Community Development 
Date:	January 13, 2025
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Subject:	Invest NH Grants – Acceptance of Funds - Municipal Demolition Grant Program


Recommendation:

1. Accept this report.

2. Set the attached resolution for public hearing on February 10, 2025, authorizing the acceptance and appropriation of $35,000 of grant funds from the BEA Municipal Demolition Grant Program to be sub-granted to Next Step Living, Inc. for the purpose of reimbursing demolition costs associated with their project at 3 North State Street.

Background:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next Step Living, Inc. is a local organization that plans to develop a congregate living facility at 3 North State Street to support 12 adult individuals with developmental disabilities. 

On August 12, 2024 the City Council authorized the City Manager to apply to the New Hampshire Division of Business and Economic Affairs (BEA) Municipal Demolition Grant Program on behalf of Next Step Living, Inc to support their proposed project. This program is designed to provide funds to municipalities for the demolition of vacant or dilapidated buildings as part of larger community revitalization strategies that will positively impact the current housing shortage in New Hampshire. $5,000,000 of funds were made available as part of this program, with a maximum of $500,000 available to a municipality.

A result of the application processes, the City was awarded $35,000 and the City Manager signed the Acknowledgement and receipt form on September 30, 2024. 

Discussion:

The language of Council Resolution #9659 (attached) stipulated that if the grant application was successful, the City Council would hold necessary public hearing to accept and appropriate said funds upon award, as well as subgrant said funds to Next Step Living, Inc to support their proposed housing project located at 3 North State Street.

Because the programmatic requirements of the Municipal Demolition Grant Program stipulate that the funds be paid as reimbursements for documented demolition costs already expended, the City Manager and Community Development Department will coordinate said reimbursements through Next Step Living, Inc and the BEA.

This project is another example of how the City is actively working to support the development of housing in our community, and why the City was one of 18 municipalities recently designed as a “Housing Champion” by the State of New Hampshire.
image1.png




